

4 1999

BHP Diamonds Inc.

October 1, 1999

Luciano Azzolini Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board Box 938 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

Re: Dettah and Ndilo Community Consultation

Dear Mr. Azzolini:

Please find attached a letter from the Akaitcho Treaty 8 regarding an upcoming community visit. Once the time is confirmed, we will inform you.

Please do not hesitate to contact me regarding any of the community visits.

Regards,

BHP DIAMONDS INC.

Tina Markovic

Senior Resource Planning Coordinator

Memo

To: John Bekale, Senior Aboriginal Affairs Advisor

From: Mary Rose Sundberg, Executive Assistant

Subject: Reschedule of BHP Community Consultation Meeting

Date: September 29, 1999

CC: Chief Richard Edjericon & Chief Fred Sangris

Please be advised that the community consultation meeting, which was scheduled for Wednesday, September 29, 1999 is unfortunately rescheduled due to the fact that the Land and Environment Committee is having their meeting tonight and they would like you to attend this meeting, which will be held in Dettah at the Land and Environment office. The Chief and Council have rescheduled the community consultation meeting to October 6, 1999 in Dettah and please make all the arrangement through Lorraine Catholique at the IBA office in Ndilo, she can be reached at 920-4403. Sorry for the short notice of this meeting.